## SELECTMEN'S MEETING JANUARY 9, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON JANUARY 16, 1995.

Kevin motioned to have Dan Moreau act as chairman, Al second it and it was unanimous. Dan called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.. All members were present except Ed and Tim due to sickness. Kevin read the minutes from January 3, 1995. Al motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous with an addition that: Ed second the motion to adjourn the Selectmen's meeting and it was unanimous.

- 1. Treasurer's report: Tom read aloud the treasurer's report.
- 2. Roads: Tom told the Selectmen that the 79 GMC has been fixed and that they will be working on the grader. Tom explained that until we are back to five vehicles he has contracted out a truck from a local contractor. He told the Selectmen that he will be renting a chipper at \$65 a day.
- 3. Fifth Ave Update: Tom told the Selectmen that some of the residents have been coming in to sign the Easement.
- 4. Budget: The Selectmen had discussion and due to the absence of the other members they decided to table the issue.
- 5. Berrett Septic System: Mr. and Mrs. Barrett were present and spoke on their behalf. The Selectmen said that the problem between the Barretts and the contractor who installed the system was a civil matter. They also said that the town plumbing inspector has to up hold the State Plumbing Laws and if they can not get the system working correctly that the town will be forced to replace or fix the system.

Other: Dan said that he is still working on getting together with a Vet and the Fire Department to set up a Rabbis Clinic.

The Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Dan read aloud the announcements.

There was public discussion.

At 8:05 P.M. Al motioned to adjourn, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

		0
		0